
Photo of Gary Sinise

My friend Daniel sent me this photo of him with Gary Sinise, the actor who
played Lt. Dan in the film “Forest Gump”! He seems to be a really nice guy to
pose for a photo with one of his fans. I learned that Gary was born in Blue
Island Illinois which is only 9 kilometers (5.6 miles) from where I was
raised in Hegewisch, a neighborhood of Chicago.

Gary Sinise with my friend Daniel

A driver’s mistake helps me to get
home

Asari Toru who drove me a distance of 200 kilometers
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October 25: I’m in Aomori city and on the way back home to Niigata. Rather
than go back the way I came along National Route #7, I decided to try the
Tohoku expressway that runs through Sendai.

The first driver was on his way back home to Akita City after attending a
Rugby match in Aomori. He offered to take me to Route 7 in Akita city.
Because he would be taking the expressway a major part of the way, I knew I
would make good time, but I also knew getting to Akita even as early as 1 PM
would still leave me hitchhiking in the dark by the time I got to Tsuruoka in
Yamagata with 150 kilometers left to go. I hoped rather that I would be able
to continue on the Tohoku expressway, but I knew that the Hanawa Service Area
where I needed to get off at was past the driver’s exit. Amazingly the driver
missed his exit and ended up taking me to the Hanawa Service area anyway!

It was a 3-hour wait at Hanawa before I caught the second ride. It’s not easy
on me physically to stand for three hours waiting for rides, but I knew if I
could catch a good one, it would be worth the wait. A 30-year-old man, Toru,
took me all the way to Miyagi Prefecture just before Sendai. He drove at a
good clip which gained me some time. Toru listened intently while I shared
with him the Bible from Genesis to Revelation. I told him if he even only
knows, understands and believes in the first 6 chapters of the book of
Genesis, he’ll be smarter than most of the professors of Tokyo University,
the top school in Japan! And I’m not kidding when I say that.

After that, a sweet older couple from Morioka who were on the way to Yokohama
took me to Adatara which is just before the Ban’estsu expressway junction
that leads home. Morioka is a conservative town deep in the country, but
because their daughter married a man from the U.K. and is living there now,
they both felt an affinity toward foreigners.

Though I still ended up hitchhiking in the dark at the Adatara Service area,
going the remaining 150 kilometers home meant just one good ride rather than
several on Route 7. A chiropractor from Fukushima picked me up after a 40-
minute wait and took me all the way home.

Adventure hitchhiking to Aomori city
on Route 7
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The red line shows route 7

The good Lord blessed my efforts and a man driving a truck, Mr. Kawamoto,
picked me up after only a few minutes and took me all the way to the door of
my destination! At first Mr. Kawamoto said he would take me to Hirosaki,
about 3/4 of the way to Aomori City, but then he said if I wasn’t in a hurry,
he would take me to Aomori city after a brief stop over for some business in
Hirosaki. I agreed to that.

Mr. Kawamoto is a very talkative man. He asked me many questions about
America, where I traveled in Japan, and how I learned to speak Japanese. I
gave him an Activated Magazine.

Mr. Kawamoto who took me 200
kilometers from Akita City to
Aomori City.

Adventure to Sendai
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Route 49 by Lake Inawashiro, Fukushima Prefecture

October 14, 2009: Today I went to Sendai via the same route I took on my
adventure to Aomori via Fukushima on Sept. 17, 2009. I thought it would be a
piece of cake considering that Sendai is only 290 kilometers or a bit less
than half the distance to Aomori. This time, however, I got stuck at
Aizuwakamatsu City in Fukushima for nearly a couple of hours both going to
Sendai and on the way back home. In spite of that, the wonderful people I met
along the way made it all worthwhile.

After walking 30 minutes from home to the main road, a young man, Hiroshi
Tazawa picked me up and took me to the next town 10 kilometers further.
Hiroshi encouraged me to take a bus or train, but I told him I only had about
3500 yen in my pocket (about $40 US), not nearly enough for even a one-way
trip! He responded, “Isn’t it a bit reckless to travel with so little money?”

“No, not at all” I answered. “I’m a professional hitchhiker. I have more than
enough money for this trip.” Nevertheless, Hiroshi felt sorry for me and gave
me 1000 yen out of his pocket.

I left home at noon but only made it as far as Lake Inawashiro by 6 PM. This
is only 90 kilometers from home, not even half the distance to Sendai. It was
already dark. After 45 minutes wait in the parking area, two businessmen
pulled up and asked what I was doing. I gave the driver my business card and
explained I was going to Sendai. They took me as far as Sendai station and
from there I took a short train the rest of the way.

One of the men said he would never have picked me up had he been alone for
security reasons. I told him that over half of the rides I get are from men
traveling alone, 15% of the rides are from women, and some of them are young
mothers with small children in the back seat! The man was absolutely
dumbfounded to hear that! Ironically on the return trip, 3 different women
picked me up, and one was a mother with two young children in the back!

Eiji Tsukita who took me to Sendai
on Sept. 17 and back to Fukushima
on Oct. 16.
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The most exciting part of this trip was meeting again Mr. Eiji Tsukita, the
same man who took me to Sendai on Sept. 17! I was waiting for a ride at
Sendai Minami interchange when he came. The first time he took me from
Aizuwakamatsu to the Sugo parking area just before Sendai, and this time we
met at Sendai Minami on the way back! Eiji rejoiced to see me because he said
that only 4 hours after he dropped me off at Sugo, he got a job offer and is
now employed again! Eiji’s father said that good fortune blessed him because
he was kind to me. I immediately gave the credit to God and said it was
because of Jesus. Eiji told me he never picked up a hitchhiker before but
when he first saw me on Sept. 17th, he went past me and then turned around
feeling something in his heart that he needed to help me. I told him this was
no accident, it was God speaking to him.

Eiji said over and over it was a miracle to meet up with me again. I agreed
for I told him I left the area briefly to ask someone how far away the Sugo
parking area is. I thought to walk there if no more than 3 kilometers
distance, but when a taxi driver told me Sugo was 10 kilometers away, I
turned back and waited again at the expressway entrance. Just a couple of
minutes later Eiji pulled up. He took me to Koriyama city from where I
hitchhiked the rest of the way home on route 49. Eiji said that he would even
take me all the way home if he had time. He read the Activated Magazine I
gave him the first time. I gave him my extra copy of a Japanese New Testament
after I signed and dated it.

Mother with her two children who went out of her way to take me home.

Race against the clock to Hirosaki
city
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Northern Honshu, Japan

October 11, 2009: I was in Mutsu City in the Shimokita peninsula in Aomori
prefecture of northern Japan. As you can see on the map, the top of the red
line was my starting point and the end of the line is Noheji city which was
my destination. I started out 11:30AM and had to be at Noheji city by 2PM in
order to catch a train to Hirosaki City in order to be there by 4:30 at the
latest so I could catch a ride with a friend back to Niigata. My friend said
he couldn’t wait for me very long, and I certainly didn’t want to
inconvenience him. There is a train line running from Mutsu City but it
didn’t leave till after 2PM which meant I would miss the train from Noheji if
I took it. My only recourse was to hitchhike along the country road that runs
along the eastern coast of the Rikuoka Bay.

After walking a good 20 minutes to get to a traffic light going in the right
direction, I waited about 20 more minutes for my first ride. Mr. Takatsuka
took me 6 kilometers to the main road that runs to Noheji. After that a
married couple took me 3 more kilometers down to the next train station. From
there a young man driving a pickup truck with a fancy padded interior said he
was going to Yokohama. I rejoiced thinking he meant the Yokohama near Tokyo,
but it was a different Yokohama, only halfway to Noheji which is about 30
minutes further. The time was 12:45 PM. If I could catch the next ride within
10 minutes after getting off at Yokohama, I would make it.

I caught the ride only a couple of minutes after leaving the young man. They
were two young ladies with a 5-year-old boy. The driver was the mother of the
boy and the passenger is the driver’s friend. They were going to Misawa city
and would pass through Noheji. I asked them what they thought about US
President Obama winning the Nobel Peace Prize but they had no strong opinion.
Somehow our conversation got into the deeper things of life. We talked about
the stories of the Book of Genesis, why they are true and easier to believe
than the delusions of Darwin, and eventually talked about the condition of
Mankind and why we need a spiritual savior, Jesus Christ.
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Doctor Admits Vaccine Is More Deadly
Than Swine Flu Itself & Will Not Give
It To His Kids

Vaccinations are more harmful than what the vaccine is supposed to prevent.

Discussion With a Nuclear Physicist on
the way to Kanazawa

A mother and daughter who went out of the way to take me to my destination.

Oct. 3, 2009: It rained hard during the evening and early morning, but by 9
AM the rain subsided. I needed to go to Kanazawa city in Ishikawa Prefecture
for business the next day and opted to hitchhike rather than taking the bus
in spite of the possibility of more rain later. I’m sure glad I did because
the weather cleared up completely by noon and I met 6 interesting people whom
I would not have met otherwise.
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Perhaps the most interesting person to talk to was a nuclear physicist who
said he worked in a laboratory in New York for two years. He was traveling
with his wife to Nagano which meant I rode with them for a good 30 minutes as
far as the Yoneyama service area on the Hokuriku expressway. Our conversation
for the first few minutes was all in Japanese, but he started speaking
English when I pointed out how Darwinian teaching has influenced at least two
main branches of science, namely Geology and Biology which claims Evolution
as its cornerstone.

I pointed out to the scientist how geology is based on false assumptions of
the age of the earth and uses circular reasoning. The geologist says his rock
is so many millions of years old because the paleontologist says the fossil
found in the rock is so many millions of years old, and the paleontologist
says his fossil is so many millions of years old because the geologist says
the rock the fossil was taken from is so many millions of years old! This is
not science! If an honest thinking person ponders the matter, he or she will
see that evolution is based on certain assumptions, such as the old of the
earth forming millions of years ago. The scientist only laughed when I told
him according to the Bible the earth was created a mere 6000 years ago. I
told him I’m not surprised he would laugh because he was raised under the
false paradigm of Darwinism. Darwin himself didn’t dream up all his teachings
but borrowed much of them from others such as Jean-Baptiste Lamarck
(1744-1829), Charles Lyell (1797-1875), and Alfred Russel Wallace
(1823-1913).

Two young ladies on the way to a
live concert. They took me to
Toyama city from Kanazawa.

I’ve been reading an excellent book by Ian T. Taylor entitled, “In the minds
of men — Darwin and the New World Order.” I gained so much valuable knowledge
from this book that exposes Darwinism, and I highly encourage everybody to
read it.

From Yoneyama, a man going to Obama City took me all the way to a bus stop
near Kanazawa, a good two hours further up the road. I asked him if the
economy of his city is better since Barack Obama became President. He said,
“Not much.” The man’s accent was so thick I could only understand about half
of what he said. Later I learned the language of Obama city is heavily
influenced by Kyoto which is near proximity. The man was friendly and bought
me lunch.

The last people to pick me up where two ladies, Mrs. Tokuda and her daughter.
They saw me hitchhiking in front of Nonoichi train station and offered to
take me to the exact destination I needed to go (about 6 more kilometers) if
only I would come with them to the doctor’s office and wait while they had a
check-up. I agreed because I wasn’t in a hurry and I knew this would give me
an opportunity to share the Message of Jesus Christ with them. The mother

http://www.victorianweb.org/science/lamarck1.html
http://www.victorianweb.org/science/lyell.html
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Alfred_Russel_Wallace
https://jamesjpn.net/wp-content/uploads/2009/10/00003.jpg
http://www.creationism.org/books/TaylorInMindsMen/index.htm
http://www.creationism.org/books/TaylorInMindsMen/index.htm
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Obama,_Fukui


said her parents sent her to a Christian kindergarten and so has some
knowledge of the Bible.


